

Office of Genesee County Sheriff

SHERIFF CHRISTOPHER R. SWANSON

UNDERSHERIFF MICHAEL TOCARCHICK

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY PAM COOKINGHAM

1002 S. Saginaw, Flint, MI 48502 (810) 257-3406 (810) 257-3077 (fax)

March 11, 2020

TO:

OFFICE OF GENESEE COUNTY STAFF

FROM:

SHERIFF CHRISTOPHER R. SWANSON

SUBJECT: COVID-19 VIRUS SCREENING MEASURES

Pursuant to Governor Whitmer's Declaration of a State of Emergency regarding the COVID-19 Virus, and the Michigan Department of Corrections (MDOC) Protocol, **EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY** the Office of Genesee County Sheriff is taking a series of measures to protect its staff, inmate population, and the community as identified in the MDOC protocol.

Anyone entering the main jail is to have one point of entry, which is our main entrance. This includes staff, visitors, volunteers, and contractors.

Each individual will be screened with a series of questions, and depending on their responses, a digital temperature will be taken.

Should anybody show signs of illness, they will be directed immediately to a medical facility for further screening.

This protocol also applies to the City Lock-up with one point of entry being the #2 door just outside the service elevators.

Finally, all inmates that are currently housed, as well as, additional inmates coming into the facility, will be screened by Corizon.

This is potentially the first stage of our long-term response.